
BLESSED SACRAMENT CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

July 6, 2025 Fourteenth Sunday of Ordinary time  

Date Time Intention 

Saturday, July 5 8:00 am LeRoy Arends + 

Saturday, July 5  5:30 pm Travis Wenzl + 

Sunday, July 6  8:00 am  Robert ‘Bob Davis’ + 

Sunday, July 6 10:00 am Charles Scott + 

Wednesday, July 9 12:05 pm Betty Costello + 

Saturday, July 12 5:30 pm Bob Kutilek + 

Sunday, July 13 8:00 am Sharon Jarecke + 

Sunday, July 13 10:00 am Tom Rainforth + 

 
518 State St., Grand Island, NE  68801    Phone # :  308-384-0532        

Office Hours:  Monday – Friday   8:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 
Website:  blsachurch.net         Email:  bsacramentoffice@gmail.com 

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/blessedsacramentGI 

Reconciliation Times:  Wednesday - 11:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.  Holy Mass 12:05 p.m. 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

The harvest is ready, and now Jesus invites His disciples to go and carry His mission to all people. When 
Jesus commissioned seventy of His disciples to go on mission, He gave them the special instructions, 
and gave a vision of a vast field that is ready to be harvested for the kingdom of God. They must go and 
serve others without guile (free of deceit and craftiness), full of charity (selfless giving in love for the 
good of others), peace, and simplicity. They must give their full attention to the proclamation of God's 
kingdom and not be diverted by other lesser things. They must travel light, only take what is essential, 
and leave behind whatever would distract them, in order to concentrate on the task of preaching the word 
of  God. Their ministry is not a job, but a service, not for what they can get out of it, but for what they can give freely 
to others, without expecting reward or payment. He tells them to adopt the poverty of spirit and move on with trust in 
God towards the right direction and focus on the goal of saving souls. He also makes them aware of the challenges 
that will come their way. Jesus ends His instructions with a warning: If people reject God's invitation and refuse His 
word, then they bring condemnation on themselves. 
 

In like manner, the word of God is sown in our hearts when we hear His Word, to accept it with trust and obedience, 
and then share the abundant fruit of God's word with others. The harvest Jesus had in mind was not only the gathering 
of the people of Israel, but all the peoples (and nations) of the world. 
 

God gives us His life-giving word that we may have abundant life and joy in Him. When God gives us His word, there 
comes with it the great responsibility to respond. Indifference will not do. We are either for or against God in how we 
respond to His word. He wills to work in, and through, each one of us for His own glory. God shares His all-powerful 
word with us, and he commissions us to speak it boldly and plainly to others. 
 

Blessings, Fr. Robin 

Solemnity of Saints Peter and Paul, Apostles 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“The harvest is abundant but the laborers are few.” 
Luke 10:2 

No Mass Monday July 7th , Tuesday July 8th, Thursday July 10th, Friday July 11th and 

Saturday July 12th 8:00 am Mass. We will have Saturday Evening Mass.  
 

For Daily Mass you are more then welcome to attend other Parishes daily Masses 
 

St. Mary’s - 7:00 am. Daily Mass 

St. Leo’s - 9:00 am. Daily Mass  

Resurrection - 7:30 am. Daily Mass 

http://www.facebook.com/blessedsacrament


 

OUR GIFTS OF TREASURE 
 June 28 & June 29, 2025 

  Offertory Collection            $ 5,801.50 
  Online                                         $ 1,193.00 
  Thrift Store                               $ 1,495.69 
                          Diocesan Appeal 
   Our Goal                                     $75,410.00 
   Received to Date                         $65,187.00 
   Donor Goal 220                                 179 

THIS WEEK’S ACTIVITIES 

Please remember the following 
individuals in your prayers 

Roseann Anderson 

Anna Blake 

Mary Buhrman  

Stephanie Godziemski 

Gene Greene  

Brooks Hubl  

Bonnie Kosmicki 

Parma LaBrie    

Marcella Petersen 

Nancy Zahm 

Julie Ziller 

Marlene Beacom 

Bob Buck 

Dawn Ferris 

Anita Graf 

Eugene Hynes 

Glen Kluthe  

LeRoy Kramer   

Cindy Petersen 

Emily Webster 

Marsha Anderson 

 Pray for military personnel and pray for peace. 

Fall Fest 2025 
 

Fall Fest planning is currently underway. This year, Fall 
Fest will be held on Sunday, October 19. There are sign-up 
sheets in the gathering area to volunteer for the various 
activities. We need volunteers, monetary donations for the 
raffle, silent auction baskets, and items for the country 
store. Our next planning meeting will be held on July 24 at 
7:00 p.m. in Room 12. 

Baptism Preparation Classes 
Tuesday, July 8, at 6:00 p.m. in the 
Family Room. This is for parents (and 
godparents) preparing for the Baptism 
of their baby. This class is required, 

unless you have already taken the class within the past year. Please call 
Deb Wetzel at 395-8521 to register no later than July 7. If we don’t have 
any registrations, the class won’t be held.  

Sunday, 7/6 8:00 a.m. - Mass 

 10:00 a.m. - Mass 

 Coffee & Rolls 
 

Monday, 7/7 5:30 p.m. - Mindful Movement 

 6:30 p.m. - Centering Prayer  

 7:00 p.m. - Women’s AA Group 
 

Tuesday, 7/8 1:00 p.m. - Quilting Ladies 

 6:00 p.m. - Bible Study (Deacon Frank) 

 6:00 p.m. - Baptism Preparation Class 

 7:00 p.m. - Al-Anon Meeting 

 7:00 p.m. - AA Meeting 

 7:00 p.m. - Stewardship Meeting 
  

Wednesday, 7/9 10:00 a.m. - Bible Study 

 12:05 p.m. - Mass 
 

Thursday, 7/10  1:00 p.m. - Quilting Ladies 

   5:30 p.m. - Serenity Flow 
 

Saturday, 7/12 10:00 a.m. - Al-Anon Meeting 

 10:30 a.m. - Adoration / Confessions 

   5:30 p.m. - Mass 
 

Sunday, 7/13   8:00 a.m. - Mass 

 10:00 a.m. - Mass 

 Coffee & Rolls 

 
Mass at CHI 

Mass is celebrated in the hospital Chapel every 
Wednesday morning at 10:15 a.m.  

All are welcome! 

Welcomed into our Catholic Community through Baptism: 
  

Arthur Levi Degollado  
Son of Felix Levi III & Sarah (Splattstoesser) Delgado  

 

Franklin John Hranac,  
Son of Philip & Kelly (Merten) Hranac 

O Lord, for the salvation of the soul of  
Father Martin L. Egging ,  

your servant and Priest, that he, who devoted a 
faithful ministry to your name, may rejoice in the 

perpetual company of your Saints.  
 

May the souls of the faithful departed  through 
the mercy of God, and especially for the soul of   

Fr. Marty, rest in peace, Amen.  

Rev. Father Marty Egging  RIP 
Thank you in advance for helping make this event successful!  

We would like to thank all of our volunteers  
who help with Food Pantry, Maintenance,  
decorating , and all other needs around the 
church. Your service is a blessing to our church.  

Catholic Daughters Court Queen of Peace #2227  
Prays for the continued health of all expectant moms, as they 
move closer to the birth of their baby. With the medical  
advancements of our day, it is possible for a baby born at this 
6 month mark to survive, although medical care will be  

necessary for quite some time. At 23 weeks, the brain is approximately 
100 grams (the adult brain is approximately 1400 grams) and will grow  

significantly in the coming week. Our little one is now about 13” long.  

MINISTER SCHEDULE FOR July 12 & 13 , 2025 

Please sign - up in the Gathering Area, THANK YOU  ! 

Mass Times 5:30 p.m. 8:00 a.m.  10:00 a.m.  

Lector  Jim Rein Volunteer Kathy Bohnart 

Minister of Holy  

Communion 

Jim Rein 

Volunteer 

 

Volunteer Volunteer 

Altar Server Volunteer Volunteer Kiana 

Hospitality Volunteer 

 

Kim Lane Volunteer 

 

     Blessed Sacrament Thrift Store 
       718 West North Front St. 

    Hours :  
          Friday  10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
       Saturday 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 

Donations can be dropped off on:  Mondays, Fridays & Saturdays. 
For more information, or to volunteer, please contact the Thrift Store at 

308-398-3443. 

 

 

Open Registration for Religious Formation Classes 
If you would like to register your children for our 2025/2026  
Religious Formation classes, you can do so now by calling Deb 
Wetzel at 395-8521, anytime this summer. You don't need to wait 
until August to register.  

GIPS SUMMER FOOD PROGRAM 
 

Grand Island Public Schools is offering free summer meals 
for all children ages 1-18, which began on June 2, 2025. 
Adults can purchase meals for $5.50 each (exact change  
needed). Nutritious Breakfasts and lunches are being offered 

at five school locations this summer: Dodge, Howard, Starr, Shoemaker and 
Grand Island Senior High. For more information, please contact  
308-385-5900, opt. 4.  

During this silent retreat, we will spend time in personal prayer and  
reflection on the seven sacraments of the Catholic Church. We will have 

special times for celebration of the Sacrament of  Reconciliation, the  
Eucharist and the Sacrament of the Sick, as well as praying with the  

Sacraments of Baptism and Marriage. 
 

Retreat begins on Thursday at 6:00 p.m. and ends Sunday,  Program Fee: $100 
 

To Register: Please go online at www.StBenedictCenter.com, 
Call 402-352-8819, ext. 360 or email Retreats@StBenedictCenter.com 

 Healing Mass at St. Mary’s Cathedral  
 

St. Mary’s Cathedral holds a Healing Mass on the 
2nd Thursday of each month If you need healing,  
spiritually, physically, or mentally, attend this special 
Mass. For the month of July, it will be held on  
Thursday, July 10, at 11:00 a.m.  

HEALING MASS 

Thanks to all who came in and donated at the June 26th 
drive ! We were able to collect 20 pints of blood which will 
be used for patients’ care. Also, thanks to the Catholic  
Daughters who provided the delicious sandwiches and to 
Joyce who provided the delicious cookies. The next drive 
will be on Thurday, September 11 .  

Automatic Tithing to Blessed Sacrament 
 

If you previously  
authorized Blessed  
Sacrament to debit your 
checking account so that 
you could automatically 
tithe each month, and 
your donations have not 

been coming out of your checking account, PLEASE 
STOP IN OUR OFFICE to complete a new  
authorization agreement for ACH debits. We had a 
SNAFU at the church back in February, and some  
people's automatic giving was deleted from our system. 
We really appreciate your financial support of our  
parish! Also, if this is something you haven't been doing, 
but you would like to give to the church automatically, 
we would welcome you completing a form, as well. If 
you have any questions, please contact  
Lidia Escalante at 308-384-0532, Ext. 202.  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT!  

Saint Benedict Center 


